
 

 
 
 
In case you missed it, the following are highlights from the June 1, 2022, Cape Coral 
City Council meeting. 
 
Council Approves Renewal of Charter School Contract 
In November of 2005, the City Council adopted a Charter School Contract between the City 
of Cape Coral and the School Board of Lee County for the City of Cape Coral Charter High 
School, now known as Oasis High School.  The Contract serves as the Charter for the 
operation of the school and was effective until June 30, 2022.  On April 6, 2022, City Council 
adopted Resolution 68-22, providing a written request to the School District of Lee County 
(SDLC) for renewal of the school Charter.  SDLC reviewed the documents and provided the 
City with a Charter Renewal Contract for approval.  On June 1, 2022, City Council approved 
resolution 99-22 to renew the charter for Cape Coral Charter High School (Oasis High 
School) for a term of 15 years. 
 
Water Quality Update 
On Wednesday, May 11, 2022, staff reported a Blue-Green Algae bloom located in the 
freshwater Boris canal system.  The contractor performed an algicide treatment throughout 
the system last week.  Water clarity has improved, and staff will follow up with quality 
sampling to ensure efficiency.  Also, a permanent water quality monitoring station will be 
established in this canal system. 
 
New Fleet Services Facility  
Council approved the contract between the City of Cape Coral and Weston & Sampson 
Engineers, Inc. for a new Public Works Fleet Facility.  The current Fleet Facility was built in 
1959.  The City has outgrown the current location, and the configuration, ceiling height, 
and lighting levels limit maintenance and service work. 
 
Upcoming Public Meetings 
Summer Retreat/Joint Budget Workshops are scheduled for Thursday, June 9, 2022, and 
Friday, June 10, 2022, beginning at 9:00 a.m. at Palmetto Pines Country Club. 
 


